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~-=-Original Message~----

From: Softe Covemacker [mailto:Sofie.Covemaeker@law.kuleuven.ac.be]
Sent: Thursday, June 27, 2002 1:41 AM

To: botti@otenet.gr

Ce: joeri.lauwersi@cer-leuven.be; Sophie Stijns

Subject: tort law Hellas

Dear mrs. Bottis,

As an assistant to the editor for the IEL series on tort law, professor

Sophie

Stijns, she has asked me to congratulate you with your excellent monograph
on

Greek tort law. First of all we want to apologize not having contacted you
before, but professor Stijns has had some very busy weeks with a trip
abroad,

a conference, exams and so on. Now she has found the time to read your work
and she is delighted with it. You have managed to bring across a clear, yet
detailed picture of tort law in your country, as well as, to a certain

extent, ,

a comparison with the law of tort(s) of other countries and even some ideas
for the future. Regarding your remark on gender issues, being women
ourselves,

we can only encourage this.

So, as far as we are concerned, we have no suggestions to alter the content
in

any way, which means that the monograph can go to the publisher to prepare a
proof. Possible typing faults which remained undetected in your final
version,

can then be corrected on the proof. If you have any questions or remarks you
can always e-mail me on this address or e-mail professor Stijns directly on
the following address: Sophie.Stijns@law.kuleuven.ac.be

Again we want to thank you and express our great appreciation for your
excellent work, which far exceeds the normal.

Yours sincerely,

Sofie Covemaeker
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